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     “Neither are your ways my ways, saith the LORD.” (Isaiah 55:8) When we traveled to Manila on October 28th, I honestly felt 100% confident that we would be coming home with a visa for Kristine, there wasn’t a single doubt in my mind! We heard news that the prior week there were two Muslim extremist terrorists arrested in front of the Embassy (attempting a bomb attack), but even that didn’t shake my confidence. However, after meeting with the visa officer, for maybe two minutes, we were told, “Thank you for coming to the Embassy, but we will not be able to grant the visa.” To that, my first response was, “Would it be possible to explain why?” And, after what seemed to be a moment of uncertainty, the interviewer said that Kristine, being married to an American, has too strong of ties to America to be coming there with a tourist visa. The interviewer felt that our intentions were to go to the States and not come back, in order to avoid the lengthy and costly processing of an immigration visa. After having explained that to us the interviewer again was ready to send us off without anymore advice or help, but after being sent to this department and that department we found out that if I obtain a permanent residency visa that should serve as sufficient proof that we don’t have any plans of moving to America. I had been planning on doing this after we came back from visiting back home in the States, because of the length of time required, but now I’ll have plenty of time to get that taken care of. Unfortunately I can’t say how long that will take, it’s another matter of filing paperwork and more paperwork! It was definitely frustrating traveling all the way to Manila only to hear that we had been denied the visa for Kristine, but the Lord is obviously in control and we are thankful that His plans are better than ours! I will keep you all updated as to the progress of my permanent residency visa and as to when we will be able to try and apply again for Kristine.


     Even though God closed one door this month He opened one we have long been waiting for. We were able to purchase  the land that I mentioned last month for under $4,500 and the farmer even gave us the rice that was on it for nothing extra! I have a friend here who knows how to harvest rice and we are harvesting even as I write this newsletter! Everyone here is overwhelmingly thrilled and excited to help in planning and working towards a more suitable building to assemble in! We haven’t done any true planning yet, but we’re going to begin once we get the rice cleared out. Thanks for all of the prayer for our land search here, it’s been longer than expected, but God has blessed our patience with a piece of land in a terrific location and for a terrific price! In all of our searching nothing came close to the price we paid! The land is also in a position where people from four nearby areas can easily attend! God has used this time of waiting for the land to teach the people patience and many of them have said how thankful they are!


     I ask your prayers for several of the families in the Church here. I could write an entire newsletter about the family trials that many of them are seeing, but please pray for the salvation of lost family members who are against the Lord’s work here. Please pray also for the job circumstances of the people here. Women typically take care of the house while the husbands work, but the truth is that a job of any type is a luxury for the people here, and so many of them are living on practically nothing. They think it’s ok to live off rice and water alone, but I’ve personally seen how weak and sick the people can become living on such diets for long periods of time. Pray that God will provide work for them and give healing to many sicknesses that frequently affect the people here.


     Thank you for your prayers for Kristine’s health also, she got over her cold quickly and she’s been feeling very strong and is very active in the ministry here, as she so strongly desires, but she encountered a strange experience one evening this past month. She was awake in bed, but temporarily lost all ability to move. I noticed that she was awake and I was even pushing her and talking to her, but she had literally lost all ability to move, however I could see tears coming from her eyes. She suddenly gained strength again and said that she was extremely afraid and was even having a hard time breathing. We went to a doctor and found that some of her blood levels were well below normal levels and we received from medication. The doctor said the experience could have been anemia related. Please pray her blood levels will rise up to normal.


     Please keep in your prayers also some people who have been attending Church services here for quite a while now. We still have people who want to be baptized, but are trapped between family conflict. The Lord has also been giving us new opportunities to minister to people who might be labeled as outcasts in the society. The Church here has been ministering to one woman who was involved in adultery and we also have ministry taking place to homeless  and handicapped people in the area. And the great thing is that the members of the Church have proved themselves very willing to help in any small way they can in order to show Christ to their fellow Filipinos!


     Thanks and God bless all of you for everything you are doing for the Filipino souls. In Christ, Jeremy and Kristine






























